
 
 

 
 
 

Staff Report 
 

Subject: 2-Ton Truck Bed/ 1-Ton Hydraulics-Plow-Spreader Purchase 

Department/Program:  Public Works/Support 

 

Explanation:  In the 2023 budget, staff budgeted $50,000 for a replacement bed for a 2-ton truck.  
Three bids were received for this purchase.  The lowest and best bid was $23,635.95 from Woody’s 
Municipal Supply.  Another bid was actually slightly lower in cost ($22,650), however did not 
include cross members which would be a lesser product that would not last as long.    

Due to this purchase coming in significantly under budget, and some additional savings in other 
vehicle and equipment accounts, staff would like to purchase a second truck bed (including 
hydraulics, plow, spread, etc.) for another 1-ton truck currently in the fleet.  Bids were solicited for 
this additional bed, and the low cost bidder was Woody’s Municipal Supply for $44,755. 

Staff is recommending purchase of both beds.  The savings achieved in other budgeted 
vehicle/equipment accounts in FY 2023 is enough to cover the additional expense for the second 
bed.  Purchase of this additional bed will eliminate the need to purchase another 1-ton truck in the 
2024 budget, achieving long term savings for the City.  

 

 
Recommendation:  Staff recommends we purchase the 2-ton Bed for $23,635.95 from Woody’s 
Municipal Supply and Truck Body-Hydraulics-Plow-Spreader for $44,755.00 from Woody’s 
Municipal Supply.  

 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by:  Jim Link 

Date:  6-1-2023 
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